Greeley, Colo. June 18, 1939

Dr. F. C. Allen Director of Physical Education Lawrence, Kansas

Dear Dr. Allen:

I'm in school again this summer at Colorado State College of Education, Greeley, so I may not be able to give Margaret Curd a great deal of help on the Jr. High School position.

However I'm forwarding your letter to Mr. Toalson, and I know he will be able to help her. He is very well satisfied with the work turned in by Irene Moll this year and I know he will be more than pleased to pass on your recommendation to the Superintendent about Miss Curd.

If I can be of any further assistance, just let me know and I will do what I can.

The crop outlook around Dodge City is rather discouraging. I haven't seen Burnett or Schwertfeger for several weeks so can't tell you what kind of a crop their Dad's are going to have.

I sure hope those two boys get to go to K. U. Since I failed to make good in basketball there, it would do me a world of good to see a couple of my boys accomplish what iI failed to. Loren and Vern are both such deserving boys too, and I want them both to make a name for themselves.

Give our regards to all the Allens.

Cordially yours,

Doral Grose

P. O. Box 1077 Greeley, Colo.